
Development of the San Diego campus will be "stopped dead in its tracks"
unless State Proposition 3 is passed.
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Development of the San Diego campus of the University of California will be "stopped dead in its tracks" unless
State Proposition 3 passes on June 5, President Clark Kerr of the University said here Friday.

President Kerr emphasized at a press conference following a meeting of the Regents here that Proposition 3's
passage is "absolutely essential" for development of the University.

Proposition 3 on the State ballot June 5 authorizes the issue of $270 million in bonds to support the State's
building program for the next two years. Eighty percent of the money is earmarked for higher education, including
the University of California, the State Colleges, and the Junior Colleges. Locally, it would help support the $20
million building program of the San Diego campus, including the Medical School, and San Diego State.


